
  

 
 

Brothers in Christ, 
 

May is a lovely month with birds singing, flowers blooming, and we start cutting our yards!  Christ has given us a chance 
to cleanse our souls with the beauty of the Sacrament of Reconciliation; check the scheduled times or ask for a special 
time from the priest. 
 

May is the month we celebrate and pay tribute to our Blessed Mother and our earthly Mothers and Grandmothers, on  
Sunday, May 8th.  Don't forget the Annual Wives Appreciation Dinner on May 14th.  Come pamper and show respect for 
our Council's wives and widows.  This is always a great time!  Uniform of the day is a white dress shirt and black dress 
pants. 
 

Memorial Day, Monday May 30th is a special day to honor all Veterans, the backbone of the Republic of the United 
States of America.  To our Council's Veterans:  Thank you for your service. 
 

Peace be with you and your family.  See you at the meetings!! 
 

Thom Laughery 

Grand Knight 
grandknight@kofc11187.com 

 
 
 
 
 

www.kofc11187.com 

Happy Mothers Day / Happy Memorial Day 
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600 Hill Road North,  1 May 2022 
Pickerington, Ohio 43147 Volume 298, Issue 7 

Brothers, 
 

May is dedicated to Our Lady.  Her loving intercession is desperately needed in this world today.  Relativism, secularism, 
gender dysphoria, war, etc… all abound in this current time.  We look for solutions, but sometimes forget we have the most 
powerful weapon readily at our side.  As Knights we have pledged to carry and pray the rosary daily.  We place the rosary in 
our left pocket to signify our carrying of the sword of the rosary to do battle with the forces of evil in this world.  Brother 
Knights during this month of May 2022, let us re-dedicate ourselves to praying for Mary’s support and guidance for our 
lives, our families and our world. 
 

Pope’s Monthly Intention May 2022 For faith-filled young people We pray for all young people, called to live life to the 
fullest; may they see in Mary’s life the way to listen, the depth of discernment, the courage that faith generates, and the dedi-
cation to service. 
 

Let us also add the prayer to our beloved Queen of heaven to our daily prayers. 
 

Salve Regina (Hail Holy Queen) 
 

Hail Holy Queen, mother of mercy: 
our life, sweetness, and hope, hail. 
To thee do we cry, poor banished children of Eve. 
To you we sigh, mourning and weeping 
in this valley of tears. 
Turn then, our advocate, 
those merciful eyes 
toward us. 
And Jesus, the blessed fruit of thy womb, 
after our exile, show us. 
O clement, O loving, O sweet 
Virgin Mary. 

Memorial Day 
 

It was formerly known as Decoration Day and commemorates all men and 
women who have died in military service for the United States. 
 

The Council thanks and remembers all that have given the supreme sacrifice 
to make this the greatest country on this Earth! 

Chancellor’s Corner  
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Membership Meeting Notes - April 6, 2022 
 

Grand Knight Thom Laughery called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm 
with prayer. 
 

Roll Call of Officers: Missing were the Chaplain, Chancellor, and 
Lecturer, all excused.  Wayne Patterson motioned to approve the 
minutes from last month’s meeting, Ray Ganem 2nd.  Voted upon and 
passed. 
  

Chaplains Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Membership and Reading of Applications:  Tim Lee reported we 
currently have 234 members, as the 24 “Affiliate Members’ have  
fallen off, still have 7 inactive members.  Have one transfer, Kelly 
Sabelhaus who moved to Pickerington from IN.   
 

Grand Knight’s Report:  GK Thom Laughery stated this Friday, 
4/8/22, will be the last Fish Fry, thanked everyone who have worked 
the prior ones and will need help for cleaning the kitchen and PAC on 
Saturday morning, 4/8/22, at 9 am.  Mentioned we will be discussing 
tonight the upcoming Officer Election, ‘Of the Year Awards”, and 
have three motions to vote on. 
 

Chancellor Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Treasurer Report:  DJ Murphy sent out the financial report to the 
officers and program chairs, let him know if there are any questions or 
if anyone wants a copy, entries have been properly reconciled. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  Frank Hare reported that we had one 
transfer out to Marysville; Larry Van Orman became an Honorary Life 
member; officially notified that the 24 “Affiliate Members” have been 
removed from our roster.  Received a $XXX Fish Fry donation check 
from John Fry, current member living in Myrtle Beach, SC, passed 
around a Thank You card for signatures that the Council could send 
John.  Need to follow up on not receiving a rebate check for last year’s 
“Food for Families” program. 
 

Advocate:  No report. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight:  DGK Francis Wilamosky mentioned that the 
“Rescue Project Live” event featuring Father John Riccardo will now 
be on Saturday, 6/18/22, only at the Celeste Center of the Ohio Expo 
Center, Knights of Columbus is sponsoring this event, have room for 
5,000 people, cost is $30. 
 

Trustee Report:  Jesus Garcia reported that the Trustees are actively 
looking for nominees for the slate of Officers for fraternal year 
2022/2023 starting 7/1/22.  The Council Officer Duties was published 
in the April, 2022 newsletter, the official nominations will occur  
during the May business meeting, published in the May newsletter, 
with election of Officers occurring at the June membership meeting.  
Let any Trustee know if interested yourself in any role or nominating 
anyone else, can email trustees@kofc11187.com. 
 

Of the Year Awards:  Wayne Patterson stated that next month we 
will need to select the “Of the Year Awards” for Family, Knight,  
Volunteer, Clergy, Youth, and Lady.  Open for suggestions, let the 
Grand Knight or any Officer know if you have a recommendation. 
 

Report of the Fourth Degree:  Wayne Patterson stated he attended 
the District Meeting on 3/26/22 at St. Leonard’s in Heath along with 
the Faithful Navigator to vote on nominees for the new District Master 
position.  12 couples attended the social event for 4th degree members 
on Sunday, 3/20/22, went to 9:30 am Mass at Seton, had breakfast in 
Herrmann Hall and attended the matinee play, “Arsenic and Old 
Lace”, at Pickerington Community Theater, this was a fraternal benefit 
with the Assembly paying for it.  The VA hospital in Chillicothe will 
be closing by the end of the year.  No date has been set for the Spring 
Exemplification, if you are a 3rd degree Knight and interested, let him 
know. The next Assembly meeting is Wednesday, 4/20/22, at 6:30 pm 
in the PAC, everyone welcomed, with a scalloped potato and ham 
meal. 
 

Report on Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich stated that he has until 6/30/22 to 
turn in a report for Star Council, need 2 more for Faith and several 
more for Life, will be sending an email to the Directors if he needs 
more information. 
 

Benevolent:  Absent, no report. 
 

Community Director:  Dan Murphy passed around a Thank You card 
from the Fairfield Center for disABILITIES and CEREBRAL PALSY 
for our donation that was presented to them on 3/29/22.  Attended a 
Fairfield County meeting that discussed a very active Safe House the 
county has that feed, cloth, help individuals find jobs, can call 211 if in 
need.  Over 1,100 “Super Cash Bonanza” raffle tickets have already 
been sold passing last year’s 1,000 tickets, will receive a $XXX rebate 
per ticket, need to turn tickets in 5/1/22, drawing will be 5/21/22. 
 

Church Director:  Wayne Patterson, no report. 
 

Family Director: Chuck Slaby reported that the Easter Egg Hunt is at 
10 on Saturday 4/16/22, meet at the shelter house, needs 4 or 5 people 
at 8 am to put out the 2,000 plus eggs, bring your kids and grandkids.  
 

Right To Life:   Absent, no report. 
 

Cinnamon Roll Sale:  Mark Decker stated that the Cinnamon Roll 
Committee is planning to have the next one after masses on 4/23 and 
4/24, will need 7 to 10 people to help cook, collect money, and  
cleanup. 
 

Fish Fry:  Frank Hare asked for extra desserts for the last Fish Fry on 
4/8/22 as the Knights are responsible for desserts this week, thanked 
the MOMS Group for their desserts on weeks 1,3,5, will need extra 
volunteers to help break down and then on Saturday, 4/9/22, at 9 am to 
clean the kitchen and the PAC, to move equipment back to the shed 
and Herrmann Hall. 
 

Wives Appreciation Dinner:  GK Thom Laughery stated that the 
tentative date is Saturday, 5/14/22. 
 

Blue Coat Dinner:  GK Thom Laughery stated that the tentative date 
is Saturday, 6/11/22 or 6/18/22. 
 

Unfinished Business: 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to donate up to $XXX to 
the Parish to purchase new vestments, stoles, and Eucharistic supplies, 
2nd by Dan Murphy, decided to table as more information is needed at 
this time as Wayne is working with Father Leo to get an itemized list. 
 

MOTION:   Wayne Patterson made a motion to spend up to $XXX  
from the Church Budget to order rosaries for First Communion partici-
pants, plans to order 100 white rosaries at $XXX each and rosary bags 
at $XXX each, white for girls and navy for boys, 2nd by Francis  
Wilamosky.  Discussion occurred, voted upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:   Wayne Patterson made a motion to spend up to $XXX  
from the Church Budget in order to donate $XXX to the Seminarians, 
SOS program, currently has $XXX and plan to collect SOS donations 
at the last 2 fish fries, 2nd by Bob Coholich.  Discussion occurred,  
voted upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:   Dan Murphy made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Community Budget to the Meals on Wheels program for Fairfield 
County which provided 300,000 meals last year, 2nd by Al Kluczynski.  
Discussion occurred, voted upon and passed. 
 

New Business: 
 

GK Thom Laughery asked for 6 Knights to volunteer to serve as  
bartenders and waiters at the Teachers/Volunteer dinner after 5 pm 
Mass on 4/9/22, wear a white shirt and black pant. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Membership Meeting Minutes (Continued on page 3) 
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GK Thom Laughery read a thank you card from Zack Goodchild,  
Seton’s seminarian, for our Council’s support. 
 

Field Agent Report:  Mike Dippold reported the good news that he 
passed the securities test and can now sell Knights of Columbus  
mutual funds which are now available to members.  Loans are now 
available by requesting on line and by the end of the year direct  
withdrawal from bank accounts can occur.  The three goals of the 
Knights of Columbus are to “Protect Your Family”, “Grow Your 
Wealth”, and “Give Back”.   
 

Mike also discussed the “SERRA CLUB” mission of promoting  
vocations to the priesthood and religious life.  He and his wife are 
members of the SERRA CLUB of North Columbus, total of 71 mem-
bers, that meet at the Josephinum the first Tuesday of each month with 
rosary at 11:30 am, lunch and a speaker follow, trying to get one  
member from each church in the diocese.  Currently there are 15  
seminarians and 35 other men at the Josephinum, there will be an 
Open House with a tour on Saturday, 4/30/22. 
 

District Deputy Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Brothers in Need:  Deacon Greg Waybright, Maureen Patterson,  
Sandra Blamer, Carrie & Gene Ebert, Jeff Samborsky, Tricia Bliss, 
Doreen Pant, Jean Eichas, Sarah Rigsby, Kim Mason, People of 
Ukraine, Rick Douglas, Macy Tipton, Mike Elston, Dennis Speltz, 
Mary Beth Pieper, Jocyln Coholich, Carissa Sabelhaus, Mike Kohar, 
and for the new Bishop for the Columbus Diocese. 
 

Lecturer Report:  Absent, but Field Agent Mike Dippold read the 
“Serran Prayer for Vocations”. 
 

Grand Knight Thom Laughery officially closed the meeting at 8:07 
pm with prayer.  Next Business Planning Meeting is scheduled for 
May 3rd at 6:30 pm and Membership Meeting is scheduled for May 
11th at 7:00 pm  
 

Business Planning Meeting Notes - May 3, 2022 
 

Grand Knight Thom Laughery called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm 
with prayer and asked that we remember in our prayers Brother Vern 
Pax, a Veteran and a 60-year Knight, who is gravely ill. 
 

Role Call:  Roll Call was taken and missing this evening were the 
Chaplain, Advocate, Inside Guard, 1st Year Trustee, and Lecturer. 
 

Grand Knight:  GK Thom Laughery stated that the Trustees will be 
discussing the Officer nominations this evening; still need the rebate 
for the Food Program; worked 1st Communion this past Saturday,  
approximately 70, and also Confirmation last night, approximately 35. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight:  DGK Francis Wilamosky on the follow-up 
of putting together a Council Directory of current members, suggested 
that anyone wanting one should email Jesus Garcia at 
jvlag3@charter.net asking for what part of the roster you are  
requesting such as name, phone number, email address, etc. and he 
will send a PDF, remember the information is for Knights purposes 
only.  Asked if the Knights or Seton parish would be having a float in 
the Pickerington 4th of July parade.  GK Thom Laughery will check on 
the float as it needs various repairs. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  DJ Murphy sent out the numbers to the Officers 
and Directors, any questions or if you want to receive a copy or more 
detail information, let him know.  Everything balances, reconciled and 
up to date. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  Frank Hare reported that 17 members 
have still not paid their 2022 dues.  Had cards for Honorary  
Membership and Honorary Life Membership for the GK to sign.  The 
Parish Bowling League wrapped up their season with a banquet this 
past Sunday evening, will start up again this Aug. /Sept. at 6:15 pm, 
every other Sunday. 
 

Membership Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 2) Membership:   Absent, no report. 
 

Trustees Report:  Jesus Garcia reported that the Trustees have a slate 
of officers for fraternal year starting 7/1/22, plan to open up for  
nominations at the Membership Meeting next week, will publish in the 
newsletter, voting to occur at the June Membership Meeting. 
 

4th Degree Report:  Wayne Patterson stated that the Spring  
Exemplification will on Saturday, 6/18/22, at St. Peter’s in  
Worthington.  Next Assembly meeting is 5/18/22, dinner at 6:30 pm, 
meeting at 7:30 pm, having a Taco Bar meal. 
 

Report on Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich stated that we still need 2 more for 
Life, discussion occurred and the donation the Council made to SPY 
for the March for Life and plan to donate to the “Bottom Up Diaper 
Drive”, these two should complete this requirement.  Still need 2 more 
for Faith, discussion occurred and the Holy Hour that the Knights  
participate Saturday morning from 8 to 9 am following 1st Friday in 
the chapel and also the End-of-Life event held at Seton that the 
Knights assisted in sponsoring, these two should complete this  
requirement. 
 

Right to Life:  Mike Gohr will be looking at the information that was 
leaked from the Supreme Court case pertaining to abortion rights  
under Roe v. Wade. 
 

Community Director:  Dan Murphy reported that we sold 1,234 
“Super Cash Bonanza” $5 raffle tickets, 20% more than last year.  
There was an article in the 4/8/22 Lancaster Gazette newspaper  
pertaining to our Council’s $XXX donation to the Fairfield Center for 
disABILITIES and CEREBRAL PALSY. 
 

Youth Director:  Al Kluczynski, asked about the 2022/23 budget, it 
will be prepared after 7/1/22.  
 

Cinnamon Rolls:  Chuck Slaby stated that the cinnamon roll sale after 
masses on the weekend of 4/23/22 was successful, made $XXX,  
donated 30 rolls to SPY that were not sold.   Still have 130 rolls that 
were not baked, consider selling after a Saturday evening mass in the 
next several weeks.  Thanked Frank Hare for his assistance and  
everyone else that helped.  Plan to sell 4 times a year, once in the fall, 
spring and twice in winter, goal is to net $XXX at each sale, cost is 
$XXX per roll. 
 

Fish Fries:  Frank Hare announced the Fish Fries were a success, 
achieved the goal of 50% to the bottom line, proud of the help he had 
and the results, thanked those again for helping. 
 

Wives Appreciation Dinner:  Dick Petersen stated that the invitations 
have been mailed, date is Saturday, 5/14/22, in Herrmann Hall, 23 
wives have responded thus far. 
 

Blue Coat Dinner:  Dick Petersen stated that the tentative date is  
Saturday, 6/4/22 in the PAC, 6:30 pm for cocktails, 7 pm for dinner, 
encouraged Knights and their wives to attend, free dinner, show  
appreciation to the police, fire, sheriff blue coats. 
 

Memorial Stone:  Dick Petersen in process of getting a plaque done, 
cost is in range of $XXX  to $XXX  each. 
  

Unfinished Business:  
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to donate up to $XXX to 
the Parish to purchase new vestments, stoles, and Eucharistic supplies, 
2nd by Dan Murphy, decided to table as more information is needed at 
this time as Wayne is working with Father Leo to get an itemized list. 
 

New Business: 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to send a $XXX check to 
the Assembly to support Veterans, line item in budget, 2nd by Jesus 
Garcia, discussion and voting will occur at the 5/11/22 membership 
meeting. 
 
 

Business Planning meeting (Continued on page 4) 
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2022/23 Elections: 
 

Yes it is that time of year again.  The Trustees will be accepting 
nominations for the 2022/23 Council year.  If you are a 3rd degree 
Knight and interested in leading the council during the year, now is 
the time to take action. 
 

Officer nominations 2022/23 
 

Grand Knight: Francis Wilamosky 
Deputy Grand Knight: Richard Petersen 
Chancellor: Ray Ganem 
Advocate: Mark Decker 
Financial Secretary:* Frank Hare 
Treasure: Dan Murphy 
Recorder: Vince Pulles 
Warden: Jeffrey Oconer 
Inside Guard: Tim Lee 
Outside Guard:  
3rd Year Trustee: Thom Laughery 
2nd Year Trustee: Jesus Garcia 
1st Year Trustee: Wayne Patterson 
 

*Appointed 
 

Jesus Garcia 
Wayne Patterson 
Michael Sillings 
Trustees Council Officer Duties 

 

Gentlemen, the time has come for our election of officer’s for the next 
fraternal year. Many ask at this time, of the duties of the positions. 
These are listed here below for your consideration.   
 

Not included here, Financial Secretary and Lecturer, are appointed by 
either the Grand Knight or Supreme. 
 

For any of you who wish to eventually attain the position of Grand 
Knight, a good practice (but, not a requirement) is to hold all offices. 
 

This aids you in directing your officers once in the top spot. 
 

Grand Knight:  The Grand Knight is responsible for the welfare of 
the council.  He presides over council meetings, acts as an  
ex-officio member of all committees, appoints a membership and  
programming director, convenes officers for a monthly meeting, and 
ensures all necessary reports are submitted to the state and Supreme 
Council.  He should also be aware of the council’s financial status and 
ensure that his signature appears on all checks drawn. The Grand 
Knight is a member of the Advisory Board with general supervision of 
the council’s Columbian Squire circle. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight: The Deputy Grand Knight is second in  
command.  He assists the Grand Knight with council affairs and  
fulfills all duties assigned to him by the Grand Knight. Should the 
Grand Knight be absent from a council meeting, the Deputy Grand 
Knight presides.  He is chairman of the council’s retention committee 
and also a member of the Advisory Board charged with overseeing the 
council’s sponsored Columbian Squires circle. 
 

Chancellor: The Chancellor has a variety of responsibilities.   
Primarily, he assists the Grand Knight and the Deputy Grand Knight 
in the execution of their duties and oversees the council in both their  
absences.  He is charged with strengthening the members’ interests in 
council activities.  The Chancellor is chairman of the admission  
committee and a member of the Columbian Squires circle ceremonial 
team. 
 

Recorder: The Recorder is similar to a court reporter or a  
secretary.  He is responsible for maintaining a true record of all  
actions of the council and its correspondence. 
 
 

 
 

Treasurer: The Treasurer is responsible for the safekeeping and  
maintaining records of all council funds and accounts.  He is  
responsible for depositing money into the council’s accounts and  
provides a certificate of such monies to the Grand Knight.  He is also 
responsible for payment of all expenses. 
 

Advocate: The Advocate is the legal representative of the council and 
serves as the council’s attorney at trials and investigations of any  
interest to the council.  While he does not need to be a member of the 
legal profession, he should be familiar with the council by-laws, the 
Order’s Charter, Constitution and Laws, Methods of Conducting a 
Council Meeting, and Robert’s Rules of Order. 
 

Warden: The Warden is the ‘watchdog’ for council property and  
degree paraphernalia, except the property of the financial secretary, 
treasurer and recorder.  He is also responsible for setting up the  
council chambers for meetings and ceremonial work.  During  
ceremonial exemplifications, he will appoint and supervise guards. 
 

Inside/Outside Guards: The Guards have similar responsibilities, but 
distinct differences.  The Outside Guard tends to the outer door  
admitting visitors and members to the inner door.  Once at the inner 
door, the Inside Guard checks to make sure that their membership 
cards are current. 
 

Board of Trustees: The Board of Trustees consists of three  
members elected by the council and the Grand Knight, who serves as 
chairman of the board. They oversee the work of the Financial  
Secretary and Treasurer, and with the Deputy Grand Knight serve on 
the council’s retention committee. During council elections, only the 
Three-year Trustee is voted on, with the others moving on to become 
two and one-year trustees, respectively. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact any of the current officers. 

MOTION:  Dan Murphy made a motion to donate $XXX , $XXX  
from the Community budget and $XXX  from the General Fund, to the 
Bishop Griffin Center to support their food, clothing, education  
training programs, 2nd by Mike Gohr who stated that Father Klima is a 
director and now very active in the Bishop Griffin Center, discussion 
and voting will occur at the 5/11/22 membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to spend up to $XXX  
from the Right to Life Budget to purchase diapers for the “Bottom Up 
Diaper Drive”, 2nd by Jesus Garcia, discussion and voting will occur at 
the 5/11/22 membership meeting. 
 

Measure Up Program:  Frank Hare stated that we currently have 
$855 from the Gimme Five that can be donated for the Measure Up 
program, do not plan any street collection this year. 
 

GK Thom Laughery made a presentation to John Samborsky for be-
coming a Honorary Life Member and to Al Kluczynski for becoming a 
Honorary Member. 
 

Grand Knight Thom Laughery officially closed the meeting at 7:45 pm 
with prayer.  Membership Meeting is scheduled for May 11th at 7 pm, 
come early as the rosary will be prayed at 6:30 pm. 
 

Vince Pulles, 

Recorder 

Business Planning meeting (Continued from page 3) 
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Right to Life:  Teaching Hate 

Supporting Life From Conception Until Natural Death 
 

On January 22, 2021, Vicki and I attended Bishop Brennan’s  
Respect Life Mass at St. Joseph Cathedral in downtown Columbus. 
This is an annual event to mark the anniversary of the 1973 Supreme 
Court Roe v Wade decision that legalized abortion in the United 
States for any reason through all nine months of pregnancy. 2021 is 
the 48th anniversary of this misbegotten decision. 
 

In the middle of Bishop Brennan’s homily, about 8 pro-abortion 
activists burst into the cathedral screaming obscenities and  
pro-abortion slogans, dropping the F-bomb, and carrying  
pro-abortion signs.  They scattered through the cathedral down the 
main aisle and both side aisles. Bishop Brennan stopped his homily 
and the congregation sat quietly while a security guard and cathedral 
officials forced the activists out of the church.  One of the slogans 
they repeatedly screamed was “this church teaches hate”.  Ironically, 
their actions did more to teach hate than anything, while the church 
teaches us to love, even those who oppose us. 
 

The pro-abortionists, now about a dozen of them, gathered on the 
sidewalk in front of St. Joseph’s to scream as the congregation left 
Mass.  I found out later that this same group then went to the 
statehouse grounds where they tried to disrupt the Greater Columbus 
Right to Life Roe Remembrance rally.  The rally went on in spite of 
the obnoxious and hateful actions of the abortion advocates. 
 

Contrary to what the pro-abortion people said, the pro-life  
community actually preaches love and prayerful conversion of hearts 
and minds.  The antics of the abortion advocates are the opposite of 
the peaceful praying outside of abortion mills, where if we even set 
foot on their property they call the police and try to have the pro-Life 
people arrested.  In spite of their actions, not a single pro-abortion 
person was arrested. 
 

This event shows how deeply the pro-abortion side hates and fears 
the pro-life movement, which means our prayers and presence at the 
abortion mills are working.  Please continue to pray for an end to 
abortion and come to the clinics whenever you can, but especially 
during 40 Days for Life and other organized prayer gatherings. 
 

In closing, please pray the following prayer for life from the USCCB 
Secretariat for Pro-Life Activities: 
 

Father and maker of all, 
you adorn all creation 

with splendor and beauty, 
and fashion human lives 

in your image and likeness. 
Awaken in every heart 

reverence for the work of your hands, 
and renew among your people 

a readiness to nurture and sustain 
your precious gift of life. 

 

Grant this through our Lord 
Jesus Christ, your Son, 

who lives and reigns with you in  
the unity of the Holy Spirit, 

God forever and ever. 
Amen. 

 

Submitted by 

Edd Chinnock 

For more information on Pro-Life Activities 
 

Email us at prolife@usccb.org 
Pro-Life Activities 

3211 4th Street, N.E., 
Washington DC 20017-1194 

(202) 541-3000 

LAST CALL! 
 

This is our THANK YOU event of the year to the people that make it 
possible for us to serve the parish.  You have until Wednesday,  
(11 May 2022) to place a reservation for your wife.  Join us for a 
dinner and entertainment your wife will not forget. 

Bluecoats Dinner! 
 

Once a year we gather to thank our local First Responders, the men 
and women that help protect our area.  We celebrate this with a  
dinner and awards ceremony.  In order for this to be a successful 
event we need you to attend.  This invitation is for you and your wife 
to attend and help celebrate our local first responders. 
 

DATE:  4 June 2022 
TIME:6:30pm 

LOCATION: PAC 
RSVP:  Richard Petersen  rjpetersen@att.net by 1 June 2022 

The following article was published last year and with the current 
events regarding Roe vs Wade, it felt like a good article to republish.  
We continue to pray that this horrific piece of legislature is repealed 
and the unborn are protected. 
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* No Assembly meeting at Seton 

 
2021/2022 Council 11187 Calendar (Tentative) 

        

July  August  September 

04 Knight's Mass  4 Membership Meeting - 7:00  5 Knight's Mass 

06 Business Meeting - 6:30  8 Knight's Mass  8 Membership Meeting - 7:00* 

14 Membership Meeting - 7:00  8-12 Festival Final Prep  15 Assembly Meeting 
21 Assembly Meeting  18 Assembly Meeting    

27 Business Meeting - 6.30  25 Social Night  6 Labor Day 

   31 Business Meeting - 6:30*    
04 Independence Day       

    School Starts    

        

   13-15 Seton Festival    
   29 Seton Open    

        

October  November  December 

3 Knight's Mass  3 Business Meeting - 6:30*  5 Knight's Mass 

5 Business Meeting - 6:30*  7 Knight's Mass  8 Membership Meeting - 7:00* 

13 Membership Meeting - 7:00*  10 Membership Meeting - 7:00*  15 Assembly Meeting 
20 Assembly Meeting  -  PAC  17 Assembly Meeting    

27 Social Night  30 Business Meeting - 6:30  31 New Year's Eve 

        

11 Columbus Day  11 Veterans Day  25 Christmas Day 

12 Council Anniversary  25 Thanksgiving    

      19 3rd Pancake Breakfast w/ 

17 1st Pancake Breakfast  21 2nd Pancake Breakfast   Santa 
23 Family Fun Festival       

        

        

January 2022  February  March 

2 Knight's Mass  1 Business Meeting - 6:30*  1 Business Meeting - 6:30* 
4 Business Meeting - 6:30*  6 Knight's Mass  6 Knight's Mass 

12 Membership Meeting - 7:00*  9 Membership Meeting - 7:00*  9 Membership Meeting - 7:00* 

19 Assembly Meeting  16 Assembly Meeting  16 Assembly Meeting 
26 Social Night  23 Social Night  23 Social Night 

        

01 New Year's Day  14 Valentine's Day  17 St Patrick’s Day 

17 MLK Birthday  21 President's Day    

      2 Ash Wednesday 

16 4th Pancake Breakfast  20 5th Pancake Breakfast    

      4 1st Fish Fry 

      11 2nd Fish Fry 

      18 3rd Fish Fry 

      19 St Patty's Party 

      25 4th Fish Fry 

        

April  May   June 

3 Knight's Mass  1 Knight's Mass  5 Knight's Mass 
5 Business Meeting - 6:30*  3 Business Meeting - 6:30*  8 Membership Meeting - 7:00* 

13 Membership Meeting - 7:00*  11 Membership Meeting - 7:00*  15 Assembly Meeting 

20 Assembly Meeting  18 Assembly Meeting  29 Social Night 
27 Social Night  25 Social Night    

   31 Business Meeting - 6:30*  14 Flag Day 

15 Tax Day     19 Father's Day 

   8 Mother's Day    

10-16 Holy Week  30 Memorial Day  4 Blue Coats Dinner 

17 Easter       

   15 Wives’ Appreciation Dinner    

1 5th Fish Fry       

8 6th Fish Fry       

16 Easter Egg Hunt       
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Prayer Corner 
Brothers in Need:  Deacon Greg Waybright, Maureen Patterson, Steve Patterson, Sandra Blamer, Carrie & Gene 

Ebert, Jeff Samborsky, Tricia Bliss, Doreen Pant, Jean Eichas, Dennis Speltz, Kim Mason, Jocyln Coholich, Sarah Rigs-

by, People of Ukraine, Neil Ferguson, Wayne Patterson, repose of the soul of Lisa Gabriel, Mark Gabriel & family, Levi 

Gabriel, Sam Gabriel, John Petersen, Connor Lanning, Dan Petersen, Scott Moore & family, and Ralph Blamer thanked 

God for his 47th wedding anniversary on March 8th.  Pray for our Clergy, First Responders, our Military, and the Country. 

Comments or Articles  

Jesus Garcia 

Phone:  (6**) 577-9016 

Email:  jvlag3@charter.net 

Articles due by the 25th  

of each month 

Join Us 

May 2021 

1 Knight's Mass 

3 Business Meeting  -  6:30 

11 Membership Meeting  -   7:00 

18 Assembly Meeting 

31 Business Meeting  -  6:30 

  

8 Mother's Day 

30 Memorial Day 

  

15 Wives’ Appreciation Dinner  -  6:30  -  HH 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

June 2021 

  

5 Knight's Mass 

8 Membership Meeting  -   7:00 pm 

15 Assembly Meeting 

  

14 Flag Day 

20 Father's Day 

  

  

4 Blue Coats Dinner 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Prospect Card 

2021/22 Council Officers 

Chaplain                                                      chaplain@kofc11187.com 

Fr. Leo Connolly (6**) 833-0482 

Grand Knight                                        grandknight@kofc11187.com 

Thom Laughery (6**) 837-3623 

Deputy Grand Knight                 deputygrandknight@kofc11187.com 

Francis Wilamosky (6**) 561-1961 

Chancellor                                                chancellor@kofc11187.com 

Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 868-8615 

Advocate                                                     advocate@kofc11187.com 

Shawn Roberts (6**) 397-5798 

Financial Secretary                       financialsecretary@kofc11187.com 

Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 

Treasurer                                                     treasurer@kofc11187.com 

DJ Murphy (6**) 860-9488 

Recorder                                                      recorder@kofc11187.com 

Vince Pulles  (6**) 321-4395  

Warden                                                          warden@kofc11187.com 

Jeffrey Oconer (6**) 209-3190 

Inside Guard                                           insideguard@kofc11187.com 

Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0157 

Outside Guard                                      outsideguard@kofc11187.com 

Raymond Ganem (6**) 214-8037 

3 Year Trustee                                              trustees@kofc11187.com 

Jesus Garcia, PGK, PFN (6**) 577-9016 

2 Year Trustee  

Wayne Patterson, PGK, PFN (6**) 833-0980 

1 Year Trustee 

Mike Sillings, PGK (6**) 312-8949 

Lecturer                                                        lecturer@kofc11187.com 

William Richards (6**) 905-1319 

Membership                                          membership@kofc11187.com 

Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0157 

Publicity                                            publicrelations@kofc11187.com 

Francis Wilamosky (6**) 561-1961 

Technical Director                           technicaldirector@kofc11187.com 

Richard Schlachter (6**) 352-1935 

District Deputy                                                 ugotme2@icloud.com 

Bill Merriman (6**) 397-5745 

Field Agent                                                michael.dippold@kofc.org 

Mike Dippold (6**) 847-0649 

  

mailto:chaplain@kofc11187.com

